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17th February 2023 

Alcester Academy 

WEEKLY BULLETIN 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

  

Good afternoon. I hope that 

you had a lovely Valentine’s 

week and you are looking 

forward to an enjoyable half 

term ahead. 

  

We are wishing our skiers 

the very best for their USA 

trip that starts tomorrow. Stay safe and come 

back with some fabulous stories. I am feeling 

very envious!  Thank you to those staff giving 

up their half term for this. I’m excited to see 

some GoPro footage that will be coming our 

way on twitter over half term 

@AlcesterAcademy. 

  

We also wish our year 11s every success as they 

finish preparations for their second round of 

mock examinations. These start directly after 

half term. We will therefore move to 3:2 days in 

school for a while. 

  

Yesterday, we welcomed our Dunnington young 

scientists in to school again.  They were thor-

oughly enjoying the experience of learning in an 

actual lab.  The team here put on a fabulous 

morning for them. 

  

Year 11 History Trip 

Miss Bishop has written about the year 11 revi-

sion trip that took place this week later on in 

this bulletin. It sounded fantastic! I was de-

lighted on Wednesday evening when I received 

a message from a senior colleague at another 

school commending our students for their  

attitude and conduct. 

  

Year 10 Super Six 

Year 10s had their Super Six training this week 

in readiness for their internal exams starting 

on 17th April (directly after the Easter break). 

We do consider these to be the first round of 

mocks. We are hosting a Parent Forum online 

in order to give you more details on Thursday 

23rd March. Details will be sent out to parents 

shortly. 

  

Thank you year 9 parents 

Many thanks to year 9 parents who joined us 

on School Cloud last night for parents’ evening. 

I was delighted to send so many letters of com-

mendation this time around for exceptional 

year 9 reports. 

 

Many of our year 8 and 9s were part of a  

Detective Workshop today, led by Miss Wincup. 

More details about this to follow. 

  

Immunisations 

Our year 8-10 students were extremely mature 

on Monday and Tuesday whilst having their 

immunisations. We were very proud of them. 

  

Volunteering 

Further to last week’s 

shout out for our secret 

school volunteers, I’d like 

to congratulate our Messy 

Church student support-

ers for their fabulous 

work in the community.    

 

Congratulations too, on 

your first anniversary 

Messy Church.  

 

St Nicholas Church  

Alcester | Messy Church 

 

 

 

https://messychurch.org.uk/church/messy-church-st-nicholas-church-alcester
https://messychurch.org.uk/church/messy-church-st-nicholas-church-alcester
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Saturday 18th February Geography 9-11am 

History 11-1pm 

In school 

Saturday 25th February Maths 9-11am In school 

Saturday 4th March French 9-11am 

German 11-1pm 

English 10-12noon 

• Those doing French, go to English from 11-12noon 

• Those doing German, arrive at 10am  

and do 1 hour of English first 

In school 

Year 11 Saturday School dates for your diary 

As well as the year 11 lunchtime and after school offer, we will be putting on Saturday Schools  

in the run up to mocks: 
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Communication 

I am always the out of hours emergency contact  

for you and will respond to urgent messages 

head@alcesteracademy.org.uk. 

 

For routine emails to staff, please can I ask that 

you schedule these to be sent within any working 

day, and not in the evenings or weekends. Thank 

you. Increasingly, the staff team are receiving 

emails from parents late into the evening, or on 

their weekends. It is my duty to maintain a  

reasonable work/life balance for the staff team  

as I’m sure you’ll understand.  

 

If you are unsure how to schedule emails  

then send your emails to:  

admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk with a clear name 

‘for the attention of...’ Staff will then receive these 

on the next available working day. 

  

New sensor system in school 

We will shortly be installing new sensors in all of 

our student toilet facilities. These sensors are sen-

sitive to any changes in atmosphere instantly 

caused by secret vaping. The system is supported 

by cameras in our corridors that show very clearly 

who has entered the toilet at the time the sensor 

is armed. This will be unquestionable evidence 

that we will use to deal with any illegal vaping in 

school. It will also pinpoint when students have 

entered toilets with any subsequent damage car-

ried out. With sadness this is causing more and 

more staff time being taken up in school. I hope 

that the majority of students will be pleased that 

we are proactively tackling these issues. All of the 

students were told about this in a whole school 

briefing yesterday. 

  

Attendance 

We continue to smash the national attendance 

stats each week however we still have not made 

95% post covid on any school week. Let’s give this 

a try after half term together! Thanks for every-

thing you do to get your children in regularly, and 

on time. 

mailto:head@alcesteracademy.org.uk
mailto:admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk
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Unusual request 

Mrs Hands and I are looking 

for a traditional red phone 

box to restore without it 

costing the school a huge 

outlay initially. If you know 

of anyone to help with this, 

please let us know. Thank 

you. 

 
 

Congratulations to  

Miss Taylor on a milestone 

birthday over half term!  

 

 

 

 

 

I’m looking forward to being in school tomorrow 

with our year 11  geographers and historians for 

revision. This will be followed by a super event at 

The Greig Hall as they celebrate the Grand Open-

ing. I’ll be around to see our fantastic Alcester 

Rock Academy about 5pm. Thanks to staff giving 

up their weekend for these causes. Also to our 

maths staff for next Saturday’s session. 

  

Isn’t it lovely to feel a bit of sunshine appearing 

this week. I look forward to catching up with you 

very soon. As ever, thank you for your on-going 

commitment and support. This is never taken for 

granted. 

  

Best wishes 

  

Sarah Mellors 

Headteacher 
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The science of crime by The Detective Project 

The Detective Project were in 

school today delivering a STEM 

session on forensic science.  

 

Pupils in year 8 and 9 were pre-

sented with a crime scene, where 

they had to gather as much evi-

dence as possible to determine 

what had happened. Students 

were shown how UV light and flu-

orescent powder is used to find 

fingerprints at crime scenes, and 

then had the opportunity to mark 

their own fingerprints using ink 

strips.  

 

They were given the opportunity 

to interview a leading suspect, and 

then had to make their decisions 

as to what had happened to the 

victim and who the assailant was.  

 

Such an informative STEM  

session.  

Miss Wincup  
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This past week the History Department have at-

tended three of the School History Scene theatre 

shows at the Palace Theatre in Redditch, which 

help aid students in not only knowledge for their 

GCSE but also exam technique.  

 

Each show consists of a 'grade-booster' workshop, 

showing students how to improve their exam 

grades, and an interactive play that dramatises 

key elements of the specifications. These work-

shops then lead on to further work back in the 

classroom which will be undertaken nearer to 

their exams. The shows give pupils a sense of  

immediacy with enhanced historical understand-

ing and a remarkable retention of knowledge that 

comes with such close engagement.  

 

The students were a credit to the Academy and 

it’s always good to get out and experience History 

out of the classroom. Thanks so much to Miss 

Bartlett, Miss Clarke and Miss Green for coming 

and helping and to Mr Rossiter for organising. 

 

Miss Bishop 

On Thursday, the Science Department welcomed 

back fifteen year 6 students from Dunnington  

Primary, to complete our desert island challenge. 

This week their task was to make a water filter 

from charcoal, sand and pebbles, and make a rope 

from plastic bags.   

 

Water filter  

The students were given an empty bottle, char-

coal powder, fine sand, pebbles and gravel to 

make a filter to turn dirty water into something 

that could, in theory, be drinkable. They worked 

together to put a layer of each into the bottle, 

then poured the dirty water in. The filters were 

left to work and eventually clear water dripped 

out of the holes in the bottom of the bottle and 

was collected in a beaker. The students then used 

Universal Indicator paper to test the pH levels of 

the water – anything between 6.5 and 9 is  

acceptable as drinking water in the UK. Most  

results showed that the filtered water had a ph 

of 8 – a success! The students were also given  

solutions of milk, lemon juice, salt water and sug-

ar solution in order to compare the pH levels.    

 

Rope  

The second part of the morning was spent making 

rope from recycled plastic bags. Imagining that 

they were making a rope to hold a raft together, 

the students were tasked with making the strong-

est rope they could from strips of plastic. There 

were a variety of methods used, but in the end the 

rope made by Jack, Jake and Henry was the 

strongest. They twisted their strips of plastic first, 

and then plaited each twist. Their rope held a to-

tal mass of 5.6kg!   

 

Once again, we had some fantastic year 9 helpers 

– Jasmine, Charlotte, Zac and Ben who worked 

brilliantly with the younger students and really 

were a credit to the school.   

 

Mrs Passantino 

History theatre shows for our year 11s... 

Science Desert Island Challenge 
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Free Fundraising 

We are now registered with Easyfundraising, 

which means you can help us for free. 

 

It’s easy and completely FREE! These donations  

really mount up, so please sign up to support us 

at: Easyfundraising Friends of Alcester Academy 

PTA 

 

Diary Dates 

Family Easter Bingo—Friday 17th March 

Summer Bash—Saturday 15th July 

Meeting Dates 

Thursday 9th March 2023 

If you would be interested in joining in with the 

PTA please email: 

friends@alcesteracademy.org.uk.  

 

We meet once a month either online or  

via Microsoft TEAMS. If you don’t have time to 

commit but would like to help at events as a  

volunteer please let us know. 

Friends of Alcester Academy 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/alcesteracademy/?utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_medium=email&utm_content=rm-en-n1
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/alcesteracademy/?utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_medium=email&utm_content=rm-en-n1
mailto:friends@alcesteracademy.org.uk
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Available direct from the science department 

with a cash payment. 

Sets 1 to 3 need to purchase three separate 

books. Price is £9 in total.  

For Sets 4  and 5 there is a combined book.  

Price is £6 each.  

Year 10 revision guides  

Celebrate La Chandeleur! 
 

In France, La Chandeleur marks the end of the 

Christmas period. It is exactly 40 days after 

Christmas Eve. It marks the return of light, a 

symbol of protection and prosperity. To mark this 

occasion and to celebrate Shrove Tuesday, the 

MFL faculty are running a pancake competition. 

 

The task is to make and decorate a pancake, pref-

erably with a French theme and then to attach a 

photo of your pancake to the assignment on 

Google classroom.  

 

Teachers will go through the task in lessons.  

 

The deadline for entries is Monday 27 February 

and there will be prizes to be won!  

 

Mrs Weatherley 
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Photography of the Week 

Stratford's ferris wheel captured through the lens by Aidan, year 9.  

This incredible photo explores reflection photography and grey scale editing.  

Well done, Aidan! 

Miss Nemeshanyi 
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Useful Diary Dates 

Monday 27th March—Year 11 mocks start 

Wednesday 1st March—D of E Silver Training. NEU Strike Day. 

Thursday 2nd March—World Book Day (KS3) 

Saturday 4th March—Year 11 Revision for English and MFL in school 

Thursday 9th March—PTA meeting on line 7pm 

Friday 10th March—Non uniform day for PTA donations to be confirmed after half term 

Weekend of 11th/12th March—Silver D of E and Mock Trial trip 

Monday 13th March—Year 7 Maths trip/Work Experience Week for Year 10 

Tuesday 14th March—Year 8 Maths trip 

Tuesday 14th/15th March—Year 11 Hospitality and Catering Practical Exam 

Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th March—NEU Strike days 

Thursday 16th March—Year 11 Field Trip to Bristol (geography) 

Friday 17th March—PTA Bingo Night. Fund Raiser 

Monday 20th March—Year 8 Super Learning Day Talking Heads 

Tuesday 21st March—Year 11 photo 

Wednesday 22nd March—Year 11c Performing Arts Controlled Assessment Date 

Thursday 23rd March—Year 9 Most Able trip. Year 10 Parent Forum on exams. 

Friday 24th March—Year 11 Music Controlled Assessment Date 

Monday 27th March—Year 10 exams begin 

Thursday 30th March—Sports Awards Evening. Invited students. 

Friday 31st March—End of term. Finish at 12.35pm. One way system on Gerard Road in operation. 

  

This list is not exhaustive. 

Winners of Maths House Competitions 

  
Year 7 designing a piece of art involving tessellation: 

Winners: Jasmine (Ragley), Grace (Billesley), Emma (Greville),  

Harry (Ragley), Harry (Oversley), Seb Cox (Ragley), Eva (Ragley),  

Aiden (Billesley).  

 

Year 8 and year 9 both competed in a maths relay race,  
against the other houses. 

 

For the year 8 relay race: 

1st Billesley 

2nd Ragley   

3rd Oversley 

4th Greville 

 

For the year 9 relay race: 

1st Overlsey  

2nd Ragley  

3rd Greville 

4th Billesley 

 

Well done everyone! 

Miss Kavanagh and Miss Home 
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Epraise Leaderboard—this week 

 

Top Students—this week: 

1 Ted   11BR 18 points 

1 Luke  11BR 18 points 

3 Finley  11BR 17 points 

4 Charlie  7TN 15 points 

4 Annabelle  7LE 15 points 

6 Ashton  11BA 14 points 

6 Ashlyn  8MO 14 points 

6 Ollie  8MO 14 points 

6 Sophie 8MA 14 points 

6 Lottie  8MA 14 points 

 

Top Tutor—this week: 

1 11BR  268 points 

2 7LE  245 points 

3 8MA  237 points 

4 8MO  213 points 

5 8BI  169 points 

6 7KA  163 points 

7 8NE  159 points 

8 9HL  156 points 

9 11BA  152 points 

10 7WI  146 points 

 

Top Staff—this week: 

1 Mr Bastock  487 points 

2 Mr Martin  410 points 

3 Miss Burgess 278 points 

4 Mrs Weatherley 260 points 

5 Mr Bowater  238 points 

6 Mr Yarrington 232 points 

7 Mr Rossiter  230 points 

8 Miss Lewis  194 points 

9 Mrs Scott  185 points 

10 Mr Jones  177 points 

 

Top Subjects—this week: 

1 Maths   625 points 

2 Science  563 points 

3 Geography  406 points 

4 History  303 points 

5 IT   279 points 

6 English  276 points 

7 French  261 points 

8 Art   165 points 

9 Computing  92 points 

10 Media Studies 90 points 

 

Congratulations year 9 Oversley for scoring the most House points for your debate competition!  

Thanks to Maths for their House competitions with year 7, 8 and 9 this week.  

Well done to all of the entries for the Valentine’s Day House competition.  

Winners will be announced in the bulletin on the first week.  

Keep your eyes peeled next half term for our Easter House competition! 

 

Top House this week: Oversley 

Top House this half term: Greville (What an amazing half term, well done Greville!!) 

Top Epraise points this week: Greville 

Top Epraise points this half term: Greville 

 

Top students on Epraise this week: 

Billesley – Annabelle (7LE) 

Ragley – Luke (11BR) 

Greville – Ted (11BR) 

Oversley – Sophie (8MA) 

 

Miss Lewis  
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Whole School: 93.2% 

Top Tutors: 

7LE—97% - Top across the whole school 

8MO—94.2% 

9SO—96.4% 

10YA—96.6% 

11BR—95.9% 

 
“Attend today, and achieve tomorrow.” Mrs Taylor—Attendance Officer 

Attendance News 

Term Dates 

SPRING TERM 2023 

Back to school   Monday 27th February 2023 

Spring Term ends (Easter) Friday 31st March 2023 at 12.40pm 

  

SUMMER TERM 2023 

Summer Term begins  Monday 17th April 2023 

May Bank Holiday    Monday 1st May 2023 

Bank Holiday   Monday 8th May 2023 

Half Term     Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June 2023 

Back to school   Monday 5th June 2023   

Summer Term ends  Friday 21st July 2023 at 12.40pm 

School closed   Monday 24th & Tuesday 25th July 2023 

     Disaggregated teacher training days 

 

AUTUMN TERM 2023 

School closed   Friday 1st September 2023  

     Disaggregated teacher training day 

     Monday 4th & Tuesday 5th September 2023 

     Teacher training days 

 

Autumn Term begins 

Years 7 and 11 only  Wednesday 6th September 2023 

Years 8, 9 and 10 only  Thursday 7th September 2023 

All students back   Friday 8th September 2023 

School closed   Friday 27th October 2023  

     Teacher training day 

Half term    Monday 30th October – Friday 3rd November 2023 

Back to school   Monday 6th November 2023 

Autumn Term ends  Friday 22nd December 2023 at 12.40pm 
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Magnificent Maths and Phenomenal Physics Event: Open Day  

Saturday 18 March 2023 

10:00 AM - 04:00 PM 

Location: Elm Bank, Coventry University, Mile Lane, Coventry, CV1 2LQ 

Cost: Free 

 

https://www.coventry.ac.uk/research/about-us/research-events/magnificent-maths-and-phenomenal-

physics-event/ 

 

Ever wondered what maths and physics researchers really do? Interested to see how science at Coven-

try University is changing lives? If so, then our Magnificent Maths and Phenomenal Physics event is 

for you. 

 

The event sees Coventry University’s research Centre for Fluid and Complex Systems (FCS) open its 

doors to the general public for the first time, with experiments, science shows, talks, and more. 

Visitors can observe the “little earth” experiment, understand how we predict storms and weather 

patterns, get a glimpse into the revolution of quantum computing, and the mathematics of social in-

teractions. 

 

Anyone with a passion for science is welcome (Recommended Age 12+). Come and meet our scientists 

and explore the world through their eyes for one day only. Feel free to drop in at any point during the 

day to explore the world of maths and physics. 

Well done to Jess, Em, Jacob and Charlie who have 

worked really hard to complete their Student Librarian 

training—they have learnt about the role of the library, 

the stock areas and how they are stored, how to issue 

and return items.  

 

They are friendly, helpful and polite to other students 

and visitors and attend regularly to help me in the LRC.  

 

Well done and thank you! 

Mrs Hands 

Learning Resource Centre Manager 

Congratulations on completing your training... 

https://www.coventry.ac.uk/research/about-us/research-events/magnificent-maths-and-phenomenal-physics-event/
https://www.coventry.ac.uk/research/about-us/research-events/magnificent-maths-and-phenomenal-physics-event/
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In science news this week... 

JWST has accidentally detected a tiny asteroid 'hidden'  

between Mars and Jupiter 

Using Failed observations of a specific target using the JWST have 

resulted in something way more interesting. In the belt of asteroids 

that drifts between Mars and Jupiter, the space telescope spotted a 

previously unknown, and exceptionally tiny, asteroid. The yet-

unnamed chunk of rock measures just 100 to 200 meters across and 

is quite probably the smallest object yet picked up by the JWST. It's 

not only a magnificent demonstration of the JWST's capabilities, it 

suggests those capabilities can be harnessed to better categorize the 

millions of pieces of rubble lurking in the Main Belt. 

Hidden layers of melting rock found lurking beneath  

Earth's crust 

Just recently, researchers discovered something new about the layer 

of partially molten rock that sits just beneath Earth's cold outer skin, 

and it could help us better understand the mechanisms behind the 

churning flow deep under our feet. This flexible band of hot material 

is known as the asthenosphere, and it is generally considered mostly 

solid, with some liquid material that weakens the overall structure. 

A study led by researchers at the University of Texas has identified 

distinct qualities in the flow and density of a thin section of the as-

thenosphere, resolving boundaries to zones within the layer that 

could extend around the world. Having a clear map of differences in 

the echo of seismic waves passing through Earth's guts could help us 

pin down the activities that drive the movements of the tectonic 

plates floating on the planet's surface. 

Scientists discover a weird new form of ice that may change 

how we think about water 

Scientists rattling normal frozen water around in a jar of ultracold                             

steel balls have  discovered a previously unknown form of ice,                                 

closer to liquid water than any other ice yet. This is amorphous ice, 

a form not found in nature on Earth. That's because its atoms are 

arranged not in a neat repeating crystalline pattern, but jumbled up 

all higgledy-piggledy, an atomic omnishambles. The amorphous ice 

emerging from the team's experiments, a process called ball milling, 

is unlike any amorphous ice ever seen. Researchers led by chemist 

Alexander Rosu-Finsen, formerly of University College London, 

have named the new form medium-density amorphous ice (MDA).  

US shoots down Chinese surveillance balloon:  

what can they actually see? 

These days, imaging is conducted across different regions of the electromagnetic spectrum. Humans see 

in a certain range of this spectrum, the visible spectrum.  And so if you have a camera and you take a 

photograph of your dog, that's a visible photograph. That's one of the things spy aircraft do. They take 

regular photographs, although they have very good zoom capabilities to be able to magnify what they're 

seeing quite a lot. But you can also gather different kinds of information in other parts of the electromag-

netic spectrum. Another fairly well-known one is infrared. If it's night time, a camera operating in the 

visible part of the spectrum is not going to show you anything. It's all going to be dark. But an  

infrared camera can pick up things from heat in the dark. 
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World Book Day is on Thursday 

2nd March and we have an array 

of exciting activities planned for 

our KS3 students. Year 7 and 8 

pupils will all need a competition 

entry card (to be handed out by 

tutors) on the day. 

 

Guess the Extract 

We are running a Guess the  

Extract competition. During your 

lesson, numerous extracts will  

be read out by teachers and stu-

dents. You will then write down on your entry 

card which book you think the extract is from. 

Clues MIGHT be provided! 

 

Guess the Character 

The entry card will also have fifteen character 

descriptions printed on it. Fifteen members of 

school staff will be wearing a badge which  

matches the description of the characters!  

Just guess the character, and 

then find the member of staff with 

the relevant badge! 

 

Dressing Up— 
Non Uniform 

All pupils in years 7 and 8 are 

welcome to wear non school uni-

form on World Book Day. There 

will be prizes for the best dressed 

book character. Staff will of course 

dress up too! We are charging 

£1.50 and all proceeds will be 

used to buy more books for the English  

department and the LRC. 

 

Mrs Farnell 

Head of English 

World Book Day fun at Alcester Academy 
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Pancake Perfection 

'Year 9 have designed, made and presented pancakes this week.  We have had a focus on  

presentation techniques. Some of these look amazing.  I hope they make some more for their  

family and friends in half term next week, I know I will.  Mrs Megee 
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  We’re inviting children and young people 

in Warwickshire to submit their ideas on what it 

means to be child friendly, as part of the Child 

Friendly Warwickshire competition run by War-

wickshire County Council.  

  

The competition is open to any child or young per-

son who is in full-time education and lives or goes 

to school within Warwickshire. All they have to do 

is answer one simple question, which is:  

What does being child friendly mean to you?  

  

One winner from each of the four age categories 

will be chosen after the 27 February deadline to 

receive £2,500 from Child Friendly Warwickshire 

for their school or college to spend on projects relat-

ed to our five outcomes and the themes from recent 

engagement with children and 

young people.  

 

The themes covered are climate 

change and the cost of living, a de-

sire for more open green spaces, ac-

cess to mental health support, more 

opportunities such as clubs and ac-

tivities and careers advice, and to 

see progress on the Safer Streets  

programme.  

 

The prize money could be used 

for something like planning a visit 

to a local nature reserve, improving 

an existing play area, hosting a 

wellbeing day with yoga classes, or 

even purchasing new equipment for 

clubs and activities.   

 

The winners and runners-up in each 

category will also have their work 

showcased at the 2023 Warwick-

shire Youth Conference, to be 

held in November.  

 

Organised by young people, for 

young people, this event will offer a 

friendly and empowering environ-

ment to discuss important topics 

that are facing them today with the 

organisations who are making a 

difference in the communi-

ty, amplifying the voices of tomor-

row to help shape the county.  

This competition is a way for children and young 

people to learn more about Child Friendly War-

wickshire through creativity, and for their contri-

butions to be heard so they themselves can be advo-

cates for positive change.  They can enter by sub-

mitting any form of artwork or media by 

the deadline of 27 February.  

 

More information can be found  
on our website:  

www.childfriendlywarwickshire.co.uk/
childfriendlycompetition.  

Calling all 4 to 21 year olds in Warwickshire!  

http://www.childfriendlywarwickshire.co.uk/childfriendlycompetition.
http://www.childfriendlywarwickshire.co.uk/childfriendlycompetition.
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SPORTS NEWS * SPORTS NEWS * SPORTS NEWS 

Lunchtime Sport for Spring 2 
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SPORTS NEWS * SPORTS NEWS * SPORTS NEWS 

Extra-Curricular Sport for Spring 2 

Fixtures for Spring 2 
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SPORTS NEWS * SPORTS NEWS * SPORTS NEWS 

Confirmed fixtures for w/b 27/2: 

Tuesday 28/02 – Year 10 Football v Studley (AWAY) 

Wednesday 1/03 – Year 7 Football v Studley (HOME) – Fixture TBC on Monday 27th due to IA on 

this date 

Thursday 2/03 – Girls Rugby evening at AGS 

Thursday 2/03 – Year 10 Football v Malvern College 

After School practise for w/b 27/2: 

Day Extra-Curricular Club & Staff Location 

Monday Year 8 Netball – Mrs Powell Courts 

Tuesday Archery (Selected - Bowmen of Alcester) – Mr Powell Gym 

Wednesday Year 11 Football – Mr Moffatt Field 

Thursday Girls Rugby – Miss Watson 
Boys Rugby – Mrs Burgess 

Year 7 Netball – Miss Hammond/Mrs Powell 

Field 
Field 

Courts 

A bike workshop is taking place during half term—at the Alcester Repair Café—on  
Thursday 23rd February, where children will be shown how to look after their bike!  
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SPORTS NEWS * SPORTS NEWS * SPORTS NEWS 

Student Spotlight: 

Well done to Jessica in year 8 who participated in 

Irish Dancing at Wiltshire Feis in Swindon last 

weekend. Jessica came away from competition with 

a 2nd, 3rd, 4th and 8th place in the dances she par-

ticipated in. An outstanding achievement from Jes-

sica up against some strong competition from danc-

ers across the country – well done! 

 

Congratulations to Martha in year 10. Martha  has 

passed her Level 1 Netball Umpires course.  

 

Reviews: 

Basketball 

Our year 9s played Studley on Wednesday in the 

semi-final of the SW Basketball Cup. After a com-

petitive, even scored first quarter, things went 

slightly awry in the second with, seemingly, 

Studley hitting every shot and ours lipping out 

with regularity. This left us with a 14 point half 

time deficit to overcome. 

 

Post half time the boys were magnificent. They got 

their defensive play sorted, restricting Studley to 

shooting from long range whilst we managed to 

create some good opportunities inside and gradual-

ly began to reduce the arrears. As time ticked down 

we continued to charge but, alas, at the buzzer we 

were five points short. 

 

Although to lose a semi is heart-breaking, the boys 

should take great confidence from their second half 

performances and, as always, they were a credit to 

the Academy! 

 

POM  Kobe - Drove with power and rallied the 

team. 

 

Netball 

Year 9 (blue bibs) and 10 (purple bibs) both played 

Shipston at home on Monday. Two really good 

games and some excellent play by all. 

Year 9 lost 7 - 14. 

Year 10 lost 11 - 18. 
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Are you an ambitious senior leader looking for a new challenge in a school of hard working 

and well behaved students? Could you inspire a team of teachers determined to deliver an 

engaging curriculum and secure the best possible outcomes for our committed students? 

Are you a leader who will develop staff, including the leadership team, and help them real-

ise their own ambitions?  

 

Alcester Academy is a high performing 11-16 school in the south of Warwickshire with 648 

students on roll and a proven record of GCSE success. The Governors of Alcester Academy 

are seeking to appoint an inspirational and highly motivated senior leader, with the ability 

to work with energy and commitment to support the new Headteacher to work towards 

continued excellence. The provisional Progress 8 score for summer 2022 is +0.46 

 

Please complete the standard Alcester Academy application form. Please be succinct and 

concise using Arial 12 font. Your application form should be submitted electronically 

to admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk. The application deadline is 12 noon on Friday 17th 

March 2023. Interviews will provisionally take place on Wednesday 29th and Thursday 

30th March 2023. If you have any questions with regard to this vacancy or wish to visit the 

school, please contact: admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk by email or telephone the school 

office on 01789 762285. We look forward to receiving your application.  

 

Alcester Academy is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. Enhanced DBS 

disclosure is required for appointment to this post. 

Deputy Headteacher 

Scale: DHT 16-21 

Closing date: Friday 17th March at 12 noon 

Interview date: Wednesday 29th and Thursday 30th March 2023 

Starting: September 2023 

Vacancy—Deputy Headteacher 

ADVERT ON THE SCHOOL WEBSITE        

mailto:admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk
https://www.alcesteracademy.org.uk/academy-information/vacancies
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A vacancy has arisen to become part of an outstanding English department within a high 

performing and friendly school. Alcester Academy enjoys a strong reputation locally and 

nationally as a result of our caring ethos and excellent academic performance. The  

successful applicant will join an ambitious and thoroughly supportive teaching team who 

work in collaboration with a highly successful English department.  

 

At Alcester Academy, teachers enjoy the freedom to deploy their individual skills, and tal-

ents, whilst conveying a passion for their subject and delivering excellent outcomes. The 

English department is proud of the progress that students make. A cohesive group of 6 

teachers and one specialist teaching assistant and a team who have an established record 

of excellent results. 2019 results far exceeded National Averages and the department has a 

consistent and achievable target of 90%+ at grades 9-4, 70%+ at grades 9-5 and 40%+ at 

grades 9-7. The English results in 2022 placed us within the top 25% of schools nationally, 

with the school falling into the "well above" and "above average" P8 categories in whole 

school, English, Maths, Ebacc and Science.  

 

This is a permanent post (subject to a successful probation period). Applicants will be  

considered from all points of experience, including early career teachers.  

 

If you feel that Alcester Academy could be for you, please contact the Subject Leader,  

Hayley Farnell, for an informal discussion, or simply complete the application form.  

More details regarding this post and an application pack is available by  

emailing: admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk.  

 

Alcester Academy is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. Enhanced DBS 

disclosure is required for appointment to this post. 

Teacher of English 

Starting September 2023 MPS/UPS  

Closing Date: Friday 24th March 2023 at 12 noon 

Interviews: Week commencing 17th April 2023 

ADVERT ON THE SCHOOL WEBSITE        

Vacancy—Teacher of English 

mailto:admin@alcesteracademy.org.uk
https://www.alcesteracademy.org.uk/academy-information/vacancies

